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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, September 1st, 2020 starting at 7.30pm.  The following matters were discussed. 
Those present:- Cllrs Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Trudy Pearsall, Helen Parr (EDDC) also Samantha Coombs; Diana Preston and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).
Minutes

1) The Chairman welcomed Cllr Helen Parr who kindly agreed to be appointed to be a Parish Councillor by EDDC and make the Council quorate. He also welcomed Samantha Coombs and Diana Preston who have volunteered to be co-opted as new Parish Councillors.

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on January 21st, 2020 were accepted by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

3) The approval of absence of Councillors since the last meeting was unanimously agreed by the Council due to the Covid-19 lockdown and the period the Council was not quorate.

4) Samantha Coombs and Diana Preston spoke to give a brief introduction about themselves (they then left the room).  Cllr Trudy Pearsall proposed they should be co-opted to the Council.  Cllr Parr seconded.  The Acceptance of Office forms were signed.

5) The Council unanimously approved  the Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2019-2020 including:-  
a) the Certificate of Exemption; b) the Annual Governance Statement and c) the Accounting Statements.

b) Cllr Parr spoke on the events at EDDC and advised that they have withdrawn from the Greater Exeter Strategic Plan.  Cllr Parr then tendered her resignation as a Parish Councillor.  Cllr A Pearsall thanked her.

c) It was proposed that the date of next meeting should be September 15th.  Clerk to confirm.

The meeting ended at 8pm
